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Coming Events - July 2015
Wed 8 MGCCN Speed Panel Meeting Cobby Street 8.00pm M 

Thurs 9 MGCCN Working Bee Ringwood 

Fri 10 MGCCN Club Night Cobby Street 7:30pm M 

Sun 12 MGCCN Khanacross Ringwood KC 3 CC15 M

Tues 14 MGCCN King Edward Park Hillclimb  
Panel Meeting

Cobby Street 7:30pm M

Thurs 16 MGCCN Working Bee Ringwood 

Sat 18 TSCC State Hillclimb Practice Oakburn Park Tamworth

Sun 19 TSCC State Hillclimb Rd. 7 Oakburn Park Tamworth

Sun 19 WAC State Khanacross Awaba 10.00 am

Sun 19 ARDC State Supersprint Rd 4 SMSP GP Circuit

Tues 21 MGCCN Board Meeting Cobby Street 7:30pm M 

Thurs 23 MGCCN Working Bee Ringwood 

Sat 25 MGCCN Young Driver Development 
Course (See Advert for 
details)

Ringwood

Sat 25 MGCCN/
MGCC 
NSW

CSCA Supersprint Sydney Motorsport Park 
M

Sun 26 MGCCN Motorkhana Ringwood MK5 M 
10.00 am start

Sun 26 MCC State Motorkhana Nirimba

Thurs 30 MGCCN Working Bee Ringwood 

Legend
M - Club Member

R - Register pointscore

CC - Club Championship 

KC - Khanacross

MK - Motorkhana

TA - Touring Assembly 

TC - Tri-Challenge

TS - Tar Speed Series
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Coming Events - August 2015
Sunday 2 WAC State Motorkhana Awaba               

Thurs 6 MGCCN Working Bee Ringwood 

Sat 8 MGCCN State Hillclimb Practice Ringwood M

Sun 9 MGCCN State Hillclimb Rd. 8 Ringwood M

Sun 9 ARDC State Supersprint Rd 5 Sydney Motorsport Park

Sun 9 TCC State Motorkhana Nirimba

Mon 10 MGCCN Magazine Assembly Cobby Street 2.00pm M 

Tues 11 MGCCN KEP Hillclimb Panel 
Meeting

Cobby Street 7,30pm M

Wed 12 MGCCN Speed Panel Cobby Street  8.00pm M                        

Thurs 13 MGCCN Working Bee Ringwood 

Fri 14 MGCCN Club Night Cobby Street 7:30pm M 

Sat 15 MOC CSCA Supersprint Sydney Motorsport Park

Sat 15 TSCC Tamworth Tri Challenge 
Practice

Oakburn Park T/C 3

Sun 16 TSCC Tamworth Tri Challenge Oakburn Park T/C 3

Sun 16 WAC State Khanacross Rd 6 Awaba  CC 3  KC1

Tues 18 MGCCN Board Meeting Cobby Street 7:30pm M 

Thurs 20 MGCCN Working Bee Ringwood 

Sun 23 MGCCN Hillclimb R/wood CC17 T/S4 R 14 M

Tues 25 MGCCN King Edward Park Hillclimb  
Panel Meeting

Cobby Street 7,30pm M

Wed 26th MGCCN King Edward Park, Nuts & 
Bolts working bee

TBA

Thurs 27 MGCCN Working Bee Ringwood 

Sat 29 MGCCN 60th Anniversary Club Macquarie. 

Sat 29 WDCC State Rallysprint Rd 6 Wagga Wagga
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PRESIDENT
Bryn Baverstock (Helen) 
4965 7137 home
0404 031 137 mobile 
bhbav@optusnet.com.au
VICE PRESIDENT
Dave Atkins (Chris) 
49566200
0415 963 515 
datkins49@optusnet.com.au
SECRETARY
Ken McLeod (Louise)
4943 6239 home
0408 682 420 mobile 
kenneth.mcleod@bigpond.com
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY 
Judith Rae (Doug)
4944 7356 home & fax
0413 333 105 mobile 
hooraedj@bigpond.com
TREASURER
Darval Thomas (Sue)
0412 495 132 mobile 
darvalt@thomfahey.com.au
CLUB CAPTAIN
John Roach
0422 558 278 mobile 
roach.john@gmail.com
SPEED EVENT CO-ORDINATOR 
Rick Vincent (Lynne)
4945 5114 home
0418 494 663 mobile 
mgccnspeedevent@hotmail.com.au

AUTOTEST CO-ORDINATOR 
Kenneth Atkins (Kim)
0407 377 710 mobile
4028 6665 work 
mgccnewcastle@gmail.com
REGISTER CAPTAIN
Ian Fletcher (Yvonne)
0407 269 009 
firedogdudley@yahoo.com.au
LAND PANEL
Alan Bates (Gina)
4981 8027 home
0412 280 093 mobile 
a.r.bates@bigpond.com
SOCIAL SECRETARY 
Rose Cogger Collins (John) 
4987 7844 home
0413 222 828 mobile 
rosecogger@hotmail.com
EVENT CO-ORDINATOR
Vacant
EDITOR & WEBSITE MANAGER 
Michael Potts
0423 199 457 mobile 
editor@mgcarclub.com.au 
webmaster@mgcarclub.com.au
PUBLICITY
Vacant
RALLY CO-ORDINATOR 
Col Bray
0408 994 093 
cbray351@bigpond.com

THE BOARD 
No phone calls after 9.00pm. Thank you
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REGISTER SECRETARY 
Doug Rae (Judith)
4944 7356 home & fax 
0434 141 501 mobile 
hooraedj@bigpond.com

EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE
Vacant

DIRECTOR ASSISTING No 1 
Darryl Walker (Yvonne) 
49632855
0403 445 504 mobile 
darrylyvonne@hotmail.com

DIRECTOR ASSISTING No 2 
Damian Koedam (Rebecca) 
0488 079 037 
dkoedam@hotmail.com

Other Contacts

Young Driver Development Course 
Greg Hunter
0412 493 711 
gh.hunter@bigpond.com.au

Natmeet Co-Ordinator 
Fran Hodgson (Darren) 4946 9989
0414 449 252 mobile 
dfhodgson@bigpond.com

CSCA
Event Coordinator: John Finch 
Delegate: Gregg Noonan 4952 4476
0425 202 794

CAMS Delegate
Doug Rae (Judith)
4944 7356 home & fax 
0434 141 501 mobile 
hooraedj@bigpond.com

NSW Hillclimb Panel member
Peter Robinson 0411 487 640

Tri-Challenge contacts
Matt Halpin TSCC (02) 6765 4454 
Chris Seam KSCC (02) 6562 7536 
Peter Robinson MGCCN 4933 8167

WEBSITE ASSISTANT
Alexander Reeves 
alexanderereeves@gmail.com

THE BOARD 
No phone calls after 9.00pm. Thank you

RINGWOOD PRIVATE PRACTICE

Limited availability on Thursdays 

Or by appointment

Ph. Doug Rae, or Alan Bates
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

G’day all,
Well I managed to survive the wilds of Scotland & the motorbike trip & am now 
back to reality!
A lot has happened in a short time so I won’t dwell on the past except to say on my 
behalf thank you & well done to all of you who helped to get Ringwood back on its 
feet so quickly. The storm happened a couple of days before I left and I only saw 
the pictures of Ringwood so I can only imagine the amount of work that was put in 
by the members. Well done.
Once again it’s the time of year when  the preparations for King Edward Park start 
again, disappointing that so few people think that it’s not worth turning up to help 
create this great event at the planning meetings but thanks to the few it looks like 
we are off to a good start.
The sad part of the KEP story is this will be the last run of the famous hill climb, 
certainly on the existing track & most likely in the park at all. As you all know the 
Bathers Way is a walkway the council are committed to & is now nearing 
completion except for the KEP section, once the two ends of the walk are 
completed work will start on the park. We have had talks with council but the 
ongoing outlook for us to be able to run again in the park are at best slight. I hope 
to bring you more up to date details in next month’s magazine. For this year though 
it is business as usual so I hope you will all put an effort in to help the club run this 
historic event.
As usual the club has a busy calendar & one of the events not to be missed is the 
60th anniversary dinner in late August. Tickets are now on sale & limited so get in 
soon to be part of the celebrations. I hope to see not only some of the earliest 
members of this club but also the newest members because this is your club & 
every member should be proud to be part of this past sixty years & be looking 
forward to being part of the next sixty years. So let’s make it a fun night  of history 
& the future!
My thanks to Dave Atkins for ably holding the fort in my absence & again to those 
members who were able to help out at Ringwood.
Cheers Bryn

TRANSPORTING MOBILE HOMES   
OFF ROAD 4WD TRUCK AVAILABLE 

18 The Crescent GATESHEAD 
Ph  4942 2333 or  4943 7700

GEORGE  PRICE  Heavy Towing &  
Salvage
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Dan Niciforovic – Associate – Subaru WRX
Kevin Lewis – Associate – Dallara

Louise Steele – Associate – Mitsubishi
Matthew Clarke – Associate – EH Holden

Mark De Gioia – Associate - Datsun Sunny
Jayedon Thompson - Junior

YOUNG DRIVER DEVELOPMENT COURSE 
PROGRAMME DATES 2015

PLEASE NOTE THERE IS A POSSIBILITY THAT DATES BELOW MAY 
CLASH WITH A TRACK HIRE. SHOULD THIS HAPPEN THEN 

TRAINING WOULD BE CONCENTRATED ON LOOSE SURFACES 
SUCH AS GRASS AND GRAVEL, ALSO CLASSROOM EDUCATION 

WILL BE INTRODUCED THROUGHOUT 2015.
4. Saturday 25th July, Starting time is 9.30am SHARP, Finishing at 3.00pm
5. Saturday 12th September, Starting 9.30am SHARP, Finishing at 3.00pm
6. Saturday 28th November, Stating time is 9.30 am Finishing at 3.00pm

The programme above can change during the year, please check as the above 
list will be updated with changes as soon as they come to hand. How- ever it’s 

not always possible to meet the Club Torque deadline.
If in doubt please phone me on 0412 493711 or email Greg Hunter at 

gh.hunter@bigpond.com.au.

NEW MEMBERS

We hope to see you at an event in the future, either competition or social

Thursday Working Bees
Contact: Alan Bates 0412 280 093 

or 
Doug Rae 0434 141 501

mailto:gh.hunter@bigpond.com.au
mailto:gh.hunter@bigpond.com.au
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JENSEN PARTNERS 
SOLICITORS 

Graeme Jensen has now established a new law firm, JENSEN PARTNERS and is 
the sole Principal of that firm. 
Graeme has in excess of 35 years experience in the legal profession, having been 
admitted as a solicitor in New South Wales in 1977. 
Jensen Partners adopts a practical approach to the law and is committed to the 
use of plain language and regular communication with clients in servicing their 
legal needs. 
Graeme Jensen has particular expertise in the following areas of legal practice: 
Residential and commercial conveyancing, including major strata and land 
developments; 
Commercial leasing; 
Corporate and business law; 
Criminal law, including Court appearances in the Local, District, Supreme and 
High Courts. 
Litigation; 
Wills and Probate; 
SMF acquisitions and borrowing; and 
Liquor licensing, including new grants, transfers, boundary re-definition and 
breaches. 
Instructions in matters relating to other aspects of the law will also be accepted. 
The office of Jensen Partners is located at Carrington and Graeme is available for 
home or office visits by appointment. 
For assistance please contact Graeme on 0419 279 959 or visit our website at 
www.jensenpartners.com.au

http://www.jensenpartners.com.au
http://www.jensenpartners.com.au
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At the June club night new members were welcomed and its good to meet them 
and lean a little about their interests and jobs in the club they would be 
interested to assist with.
Club nights are a good way to catch up with members as most of us lead very 
busy lives and attend other race meetings so its good to share views on how 
they are run and of course how the cars handled other tracks.
The next Club NIght is 10th July 2015 at the Cobby Street Club Rooms.
The last Natter night was held at out home at Heatherbrae. Some people 
enjoyed their game of Pool in the games room while others just enjoyed the 
Natter of the night. It was a very relaxing night and of course John had a garage 
inspection and Dale Powell took delivery of his new acquisition a bright blue 
MGF which I'm sure he will enjoy driving and racing. I think with 5 garages to 
work in, one with a hoist, John has found his ideal workplace. 
If you would like a Natter Night please let me know.
It's now 12 months since John and I were in Europe visiting the Le Mans 24 
hours race, if you do go to Europe for this event be sure and book 
accommodation at least 12 months before close to the track.  It was also good to 
visit the Monza, Imola and Ferrari tracks and the Ferrari Museum. Of course 
Johns favourite track was Nurburgring an amazing experience in a Nissan GTR 
RB 35 Twin Turbo current model.  But like all good things they must come to an 
end.  
Rose Cogger Collins - 0413222828

SOCIAL SECRETARY’S REPORT
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Above: Brian Lear at Ringwood
Below: Brian Sutton in his Caterham
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Above: Jim Norris 280Z turbo
Below: Kevin Lewis Dallara F3
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The weather once again threatened to 
cause us problems but for the second 
time in succession the rain prior to the 
event saw the grounds in great condition 
on the day. For this event we used the 
quarry area for the first time in several 
years, it like the other 2 ground held up 
well and is no longer the rock quarry we 
were used to. The fact that we had 3 
grounds in operation allowed the 14 
competitors the opportunity of two runs at 
9 different tests, making for a great value 
day of motorsport, and we were all done 
and away by 3.00pm. (At what other Club 
event do you get 18 runs for $30?)
It was good to see the improvement in 
the driving of the Juniors after just the 
two motorkhanas held this year..
The event was supported and enjoyed by 
several WAC members, while some of our own regulars couldn’t make it, we still 
had a viable event and hopefully, as the grounds continue to improve, we will 

see a few more come to join in the fun.
The next Autotest Event is a Dirt /Tar 
Khanacross scheduled for 12th July. 
You can enter for just the Tar Section 
or for the full event as we did last 
November. You get to try many of the 
Hillclimb Courses (with slight 
adjustments) in one day and for just 
$40 entry fee.
The next Motorkhana is on 26th July at 
Ringwood. You can, but don’t need to 
pre enter, just come up early and enter 
on the day.

!
We also saw the return of Craig Whyburn to 
the Motorkhana scene after an absence of 
about 20 years. He showed that his 
experience in Dirt Events, be they Forest 
Rally, Rallysprint or Khanacross, kept his skill 
levels up. He took fastest time for 8 out of the 
9 tests. Unfortunately brain fade on just one 
test saw him relegated to 2nd Outright. Not a 
bad effort after such a long layoff
Craig cuts it fine on the last flag of one of the 
tests.

RINGWOOD MOTORKHANA REPORT 14/06/15

!  
Alexander and Martin Reeves were the MG 
drivers for the event. Alexander, fresh from his 
success at the National Meeting, decided that 
the MGB GT needed a run, so they switched 
from the Commodore
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JOY BOWER
When and how did you get involved with 
the MG Car Club Newcastle?
Paul & I joined the MGCC approx’ 18 years 
ago when we purchased our 1964 MGB. 
We purchased the car for Paul to compete 
in Supersprint & Hill climbs. I, at this stage, 
had no interest in competing myself but was 
happy to become involved in the committee 
& social side of the club. We have been, 
over time, involved with HSRCA with Paul 
racing & competing successfully in Group 
‘S’ This took us to many venues both locally 
& Interstate. We also were part of the 
MGCCN team at the MG National meetings 
over many years. During this time we made 
many wonderful friends who we still work & 
socialise with today
How did you first become involved in 
motor sport as a competitor or official?

Both Paul and I have been involved in motor sport for many years belonging to 
the Renault Car Club in Sydney. We both competed in our Renault 10 & later in 
our Toyota Corona 1600’S’ at venues around Sydney & the Blue Mountains. 
(Oran Park, Catalina Park & Amaroo Park) I also had a Renault 750 as my run 
around car, (what a top little car). We also competed in other aspects of motor 
sport. 
After a time with a growing family we gave motor sport a holiday, moved to the 
Hunter Valley, built a house & went sailing catamarans at a competitive level 
with our two sons. This was a most enjoyable time in our lives & I became 
President of the Lake Macquarie Catamaran Club. This was my first major role 
as an administrator of a club.
When our boys went on to pursue other sporting careers we were looking to go 
back to being involved in motor sport & after many enquiries we decided 
MGCCN filled the bill, both as a competitor & socially. After joining we were 
made most welcome & have been involved in all aspects of club life ever since.

WOMEN OF MGs & MOTORSPORT

!  
Joy Bower
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In what activities or events are you (or have you been) involved or 
competed? 
I have mostly been involved in social events both as a team member or team 
leader. I have been on many organising committees for large social & sporting 
events such as KEP, Australian Hillclimb Championships, National MG Meetings 
co-ordinator, MC at many presentation evening, catering leader at several 
events. I also held positions on the board as Regalia Officer & Club Membership 
Secretary. All of these roles I have been part of a great team of women doing 
many jobs for the betterment of the club.
What do you enjoy most about you involvement in motor sport?
In a word “Friendship” Over the years we have made friendships which will last a 
lifetime. We have also enjoyed participating with & travelling with these people & 
socialising together.
What has been your greatest achievement in motor sport?
I don’t believe I personally have had any great achievement in motor sport but 
with both Paul competing in our Mazda MX5 & our son Wayne in his Lotus Elise, 
I have been able to enjoy & support my family’s successes both at club & state 
level as they compete at many levels of motor sport. 
Do you have any non-motor sport interests or hobbies?
I enjoy travel in particular in our caravan as we have travelled to all states & 
territories of Australia. We enjoy fishing, FWDs’ camping, boating, supporting our 
Grandchildren as well as socialising with family & friends
What’s the best advice you have been given about motor sport?
“Be more understanding about spending too much money on motor cars”
Who is your motor sport hero and why? 
Don’t have any heroes but I do admire both those who drive the cars & the 
expertise of teams & individuals who prepare cars & support motor sport. This is 
at both professional & amateur level.
What is your current Road Car?
A Land Rover Discovery, We also own a Mini Cooper S
Any comments you would like to add.
I believe sometimes that many women slip under the radar when it comes to 
‘Thank you” from club board members. They are very rarely recognised for their 
expertise as administrators or organisers. Women play a very important part in 
the running of events & the MGCCN generally. They often do jobs & take on 
positions others find too arduous. Their participation often frees up others (men) 
to compete in events. Women should be welcomed to the club & recognised for 
the role/s they play.
MGCCN must be for all members, young, old, men & women.
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Mick Nielson 
(Club Member of 
the year)

Member Name Pts 
Michael Snow  56 
Doug Rae  53 
Ken McLeod  48 
Rose Collins  48 
Judith Rae  42 
Bryn Baverstock 40 
Rick Vincent  40 
Lyall Clarke  36 
David Walker  36 
David Atkins  36 
Kerry Woollard 36 

Chris Dodds (Club Champion) 
Member Name Points Events 
Lyall Clarke  95 8 
Steven Woods  71 5 
David Walker  68 6 
John Fraser  59 5 
John Collins  58 5 
Doug Rae  56 6 
Darren Hodgson 56 4 
David Atkins  49 4 
Dale Powell  47 4 
Andrew Fraser 46 4 

Hello All,
Here are the main scores up to and including the 16th of June. I have included 
the Bonus Officials points list as well. Be sure to let me know if I have the wrong 
class against your name or have missed you. Next months magazine will have a 
complete point score for all of the series as well. Until then you can check it at 
this address: http://mgcc.johndroach.com/
Have a great month!
John

CLUB CAPTAIN’S REPORT

http://mgcc.johndroach.com/
http://mgcc.johndroach.com/
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Officials Bonus Points 2015
Member Name Class Points

Alan Bates Tp4u2ltr 11

Alex Frodl ?? 11

Brian Sutton SportsGrp2A_2Cu2ltr 11

Bronwyn Lewis ?? 11

Bryn Baverstock MSptModernu2ltr 11

Chris Weir SVT4WD4WSo3ltr 11

Colin Bray ?? 11

David Atkins MSptClassic2_3ltr 11

David Walker MSptClassicu2ltr 11

Doug Rae MSptClassicu2ltr 11

Gregg Noonan MSptModernu2ltr 11

Ian Fletcher Tp1u2ltr 11

Jason Gregory ?? 11

John Collins SportsGrp2A_2Co2ltr 11

John Finch MSptModernu2ltr 11

John Roach MSptModernu2ltr 11

Ken McLeod ?? 11

Ken Short ?? 11

Kevin Akers ?? 11

Leo Frodl ?? 11

Lyall Clarke MSptModernu2ltr 11

Michael Snow ?? 11

Michael Whiteman Tp1o2ltr 11

Paul Bower ?? 11

Rose Collins ?? 11

Wayne Lewis ?? 11
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CLASSIFIEDS

 FOR SALE 2001 MGF
125500 Km’s - NSW Rego AJX07U due 
November 2015. New tyres fitted November 
2014 - manual gearbox - Silver with black 
upholstery this car has a hard top, soft top and 
is a well maintained example located in Castle 
Hill, Sydney. A fun car to drive anytime of the 
year. $8,500 
Contact Arthur 
arthurs@bigpond.net.au 
0488 984 546

For Sale 1997 MGF
One owner Flame Red 1.8I MGF 1997 model having travelled to date 108000 kilometres. The 
interior having grey door trim, black piped grey leather seats, wood grain dash, matching gear 
lever & shroud together with rubber MG floor mats. The car comes with a removable chrome 
luggage rack, car bra & roll up car cover. German Suplex Suspension system fitted. $7,500
Contact John Kennedy
Ph 4339 7787 – Mobile 0418 237331-
Email johnk26@optusnet.com.au 

�

ALL YOUR MG PARTS & SERVICE NEEDS 
IN ONE EASY TO FIND LOCATION 

Ring Stuart or Sally Ratcliff 
MG Car Club Life Member 

26 COWPER ST. GRANVILLE
Fax: (02) 9637 0199 

Delivery Australia Wide 

PH: (02) 9682 6655

MG CENTRE OF SYDNEY

mailto:johnk26@optusnet.com.au
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CLASSIFIEDS

FOR SALE MGB mark 11
Compliance 1971, owned since purchased 
brand new in Jan 1972, has had 2 total 
rebuilds in that time, for the past 5 odd years 
has seen not a great deal of the road, still has 
the original number plate - DWI 315, spare has 
the original tyre, basically original and in 
excellent condition, sits under covers in the 
garage, original 155 odd thousand miles, 
serviced and maintained by my brother a 
mechanic, now at Regal Motors.
Otto Scevak otto_scevak@yahoo.com 0414 
862 088

FOR SALE CAN-AM REPLICA
Built by a Tamworth club member to conform 
to 2A-2C specifications I believe.
Purchased partly built
Countless hours spent to get it to this point, 
ready to race.
Basically a 85 Ford Laser Front Cut (at rear) 
with
RHS chassis and frame extended forward with 
early Toyota Celica lower control arms, 
shortened struts, fabricated upper arms with 
coil overs. Motor is standard Laser 1.5l 4 
speed manual, ideal beginners car.
Make an offer
Lawrie Constable 0427 121 929

TF PARTS –all moving/electrical parts were working satisfactorily prior to their recent replacement by 
modern stuff, centre dash panel $25; full set of dash instruments $100; full set new dash buttons $30; full set 
used dash  buttons $15; turn indicator control and lever $30; horn button $10; steering wheel $250; right and 
left dash glove boxes $10; starter motor $50; new Bosch GT coil $40; voltage regulator, circuit breaker, fuse 
holder, indicator can, light bulbs $75; headlights $40; Lucas 25d dissy with new points, condenser, cap 
$100; collection of SU bits, washers, gaskets, jets, needles, banjo, union, fasteners, etc $50; battery leads 
$15; three panels surrounding radiator $50; new unused MOSS adjustable tinted driver screen $50; other 
bits and pieces $20; as new 45 piece tap & die set $25; new fiberglass mechanics creeper $20; useful 
electric general purpose spray kit – one hours use $50; TOTAL $900 all yours for only $750 ONO would sell 
individual bits at stated asking prices….
BOOKS FOR SALE – “MG T Series in Detail – TA to TF 1935 - 1955“ Paddy Wilmer, 2012 $35; “Original 
MG T Series-The restorers guide to TA –TF”, Anders Clausager, 1989 $25; “MG T-Series – The Complete 
Story” Graham Robson 1998 $25; MG factory “Instruction Manual for the MG Midget (series TC)” 1954, 
mint, $25; TOTAL $110 – all for only $100 ONO…
ALL parts and books TOTAL $1010 – all yours for only $800 !!!!!....
Also have for sale a collection of excellent  books on Jaguars…..
Barrie 02 8960 0651 fourkandles@optusnet.com.au

�

�

mailto:fourkandles@optusnet.com.au
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Above: Darval Thomas at Ringwood in his JWS
Below: Ian Fletcher in his Peugeot 306
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